JAMES BOWIE HIGH SCHOOL

Thursday, March 5, 2020
Dear James Bowie High School Families,

At approximately 10:10 AM, a staff member reported smoke in a classroom in the A wing of campus.
Administration immediately contacted the Austin ISD police who made the call to Austin Fire Department,
and students and staff members were evacuated from the A wing of the academic building.

Fire department officials investigated and found that a mechanical unit in the HVAC system had
malfunctioned. There was no fire or damage to the school, and students and staff returned to their classes
after about 20 minutes.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us at 512-414-5247. As always, we
appreciate your support of James Bowie High School.

Sincerely,
Mark Robinson

Principal
James Bowie High School
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